

18 July 2017

Dear Year 6 Parent/Carer

Outwood Academy Bydales

Coast Road, Marske-by-the-Sea, Redcar, TSII 6AR Tel: +44(0)1642 474000

Web: www.bydales.outwood.com Email: enquiries@bydales.outwood.com

Principal: Mr Andrew Wappat

Year 7 Uniform measuring and issuing arrangements - Summer 2017

Following on from the Year 6 Transition Information Evening yesterday, I thought I would write to give a little more detail about the uniform issuing arrangements for Year 6 > Year 7 over the next couple of months.

Trutex have come in today to measure students. We have provided each child with a photocopy of the measurements form, to take home. This will allow you to order additional/spare uniform from either the Trutex website www.trutexdirect.com or from Bambini's of Guisborough. However, it would probably be worth waiting until your free bundle of uniform arrives, so you are happy with the fit before ordering more.

<u>Uniform will be available for the main collection from the school on Thursday 17 August</u>
<u>between 9.00am – 3.00pm</u> and Trutex representatives will be on site to help with any sizing/fitting issues.
They will also have limited stock for 'swaps' where there are any sizing problems.

For parents who can't make this date due to holidays, uniform will also be available for collection on Results Day Thursday 24 August 11.00am – 3.00pm although please note that Trutex representatives will not be present, so checking sizes on site etc will not be possible.

There will also be the opportunity to collect the uniform on the PD Day **Monday 4 September 8.30am – 2.00pm** although once again Trutex representatives will not be present.

Uniform that will be provided free to Year 7 is: blazer, tie, shirt x 2, a pair trousers or skirt. Please purchase your own black socks, and black shoes that are capable of being polished (so no suede, canvas, rubber, black trainers etc) In terms of PE kit we will provide: academy polo shirt, academy rugby top, black shorts, black PE socks. Please purchase football boots.

For more about uniform please visit our website here: http://www.bydales.outwood.com/uniform and you can contact the Business Manager, Mrs Alex House via a.house@bydales.outwood.com

Yours faithfully

Andrew Wappat Principal